

Michael Pickering

Via email: request-625525-

4f6a5178@whatdotheyknow.com

Our Ref: FS161326591

Your Ref:

Matter being dealt

with by: Telephone: Karen Emms

Date: 21 February 2020

Dear M Pickering

Freedom of Information request – FS161326591

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request dated 7 December 2019 in which you asked:

"Could you tell me please the full amount each year that Sandwell MBC pays to private hire companies to take home from Tesco and other local supermarkets members of the public receiving government benefits."

Having considered your request, we have provided the following returns:

I can confirm that the Council does not hold this level of data.

We hope our response fully satisfies your expectations. However, if you are dissatisfied, you are entitled to an Internal Review.

Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of this correspondence and should be addressed to:

The Data Protection Officer Information Management Unit Sandwell Council House Freeth Street Oldbury

Sandwell Metropolitan Borough Council P.O. Box 2374, Sandwell Council House Oldbury, West Midlands, B69 3DE (Post Code for SAT NAV B69 3DB)

Email: stuart_lackenby@sandwell.gov.uk Web: www.sandwell.gov.uk





West Midlands B69 3DE

Email – dp_officer@sandwell.gov.uk

If you are not content with the outcome of our internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

Yours sincerely

Karen Emms
Service Manager – Social Work and Therapy

Sandwell Metropolitan Borough Council P.O. Box 2374, Sandwell Council House Oldbury, West Midlands, B69 3DE (Post Code for SAT NAV B69 3DB)



Email: stuart_lackenby@sandwell.gov.uk Web: www.sandwell.gov.uk